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January 2020 
 
Happy New Year, Lions! 
 
As 2019 came to a close, there was much success in District C to report. I 
am so impressed with the giving hearts of our Lions Clubs and how 
everyone rose to the highest levels to be sure that people in their 
communities were treated with many acts of kindness. To you, I say, 
“Thank You.” 
 
Lion Gail and I have now visited ½ of our district’s clubs and we have been 
delighted with the reception and impressed with the variety of 
community activities and support you provide.  
 
As we focus on the second half of our year with you, I’d like to kick it off 
with a reminder of how and where Lions serve outside their communities. 
 
First, just a reminder of what LCIF is and what it can do with our support. 
You see, LCIF helps people in times of natural disaster and provides 
humanitarian effort for improved health around the world. LCIF is “our” 
foundation and with our support either at club level or individuals, LCIF 
will continue into the future and provide help beyond our wildest 
expectations.  
Closer to home are our 5 State Projects. Again, almost all of our clubs 
provide financial support for these projects because they affect people in 
our state and local communities. 
 
 Indiana Lions Cancer Control continues to provide expert help to many 
who are diagnosed with cancer and need additional help and advice. 
While we can’t cure cancer, we CAN help those persons receive the right 
treatment! 
 
Indiana Lions Eye Bank continues to be one of the premier cornea and 
tissue eye banks in our region of the country. Helen Keller really knew 
what she was doing when she asked Lions to be the “Knights of the 
Blind”.  Add to that mission the thousands of children that are vision 
screened in Indiana by Lions, yearly. 
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Leader Dogs for the Blind change peoples’ lives! Mobility, a job, 
educational opportunities, and daily lives are all impacted with the 
ownership of a Leader Dog.  
 
Indiana Lions Speech and Hearing, again changing peoples’ lives for the 
better. No question, communication is key to a fruitful life, and these 
benefits are available through better hearing. Additionally, many 
scholarships are presented to those persons who have chosen a career of 
helping improving lives through hearing research and development 
projects.  
 
Indiana School for the Blind and Visually Impaired, better known to Lions 
as ISBVI, is all about preparing blind students for a quality life, be it 
through preparing them for college, career development or jobs in the 
real world.  
 
Lions, I know this is a lot to read and digest, but I want you to know that 
we’ve seen firsthand how you effectively support your local communities 
and I just want you to know that when you support the State projects and 
LCIF that your dollars are really being utilized well.  
I look forward to seeing you at our Mid-Winter Conference January 11, 
The District Cabinet meeting January 25, YOUR District C convention 
March 7th and lastly the Indiana Lions State Convention, April 25th.    
 
Best Regards,  
DG Tom Robbins 

 

  
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=logo+for+indiana+lions+eye+bank&id=E9B1ED14B7B7B379F050FACB3C8129A0F0384183&FORM=IQFRBA
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It’s hard to believe another year has come and gone.   So many changes 

and so many opportunities…. squandered. Yep, you read that right. I 

know, that’s not a very positive tone to start the year off with, but 

sometimes we need to really take stock of what we have lost. 

Numerous Lions have put in countless hours on Lord knows how many 

projects over the last year.  Unfortunately, though, we have lost several 

of those Lions.   

In the picture below, you see two gentlemen laughing and enjoying a light 

moment.  The Lion on the right is the late 1VP Haynes Townsend.  Sadly, 

he passed away this past December.  At the USA/Canada Forum in 

Columbus, I saw him and said hello. I had the opportunity to stop him and 

chat for a minute, but I blew it.  I said “hello” - that was all.  I was 

operating under the assumption that I would get to meet him along my 

journey as VDG/DG.  I was supposed to meet him next month at DG 

training…. I will never get that opportunity.   

Friends, there are so many lessons that we can learn from his passing.  

One, do not be afraid to LIVE each and every day.   I encourage you to 

LIVE, not merely exist.  Do not just go through the motions, make each 

and every day count.  Two, make sure that your club (or districts) have 

your offices filled. Not having a 2nd VP may not seem like a problem, but if 

something happens to your first, you have problems.  Make sure those in 

line are capable, do not simply put a name in for VP just to fill the slot - 

we never know what tomorrow will bring.  Three, make sure that 

information is passed along to other Lions.   There are some people who 

do not like to pass along information about projects.  I encourage you to 

make the project about whom you are serving; having multiple Lions 

know how to execute projects will ensure that the project will continue 

long after we have passed along. Lions International will be in good hands 

with Brian Sheehan, pictured below with Haynes Townsend.  My fellow 

Lions, to those clubs who have suffered loss-- we, your Lions family feel 

that loss with you.       Together we are Lions!   Together, we are Family! 

  TOGETHER, WE SERVE! 

 

 

Note:  VDG Jim’s club, 
Spencer Lions, lost long -
time member PDG Larry 
Fair on Christmas day. 

mailto:jpmq77@yahoo.com
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Our New Year’s Resolution 
 
Let us resolve this New Year to make our conversations and exchanges of 
information and concerns more meaningful. 
 
My family lived with my mother’s parents for my first five years while my 
Dad built our house.  Everyone on the block spoke Italian.  If my Dad was 
home, we spoke English.  When he was not there, we spoke Italian.  I got 
in the habit of matching English or Italian to the person I was talking with. 
 
No message is complete until it is received and understood.  Choosing 
words that the other person will understand is a big part of good 
communication. 
 
I want to be sure that when I use abbreviations or jargon, that the other 
person understands them.  For example: PCC Ross Drapalik is our GLT.  
PCC means Past Council Chair, having served a year as District Governor 
and then a year as Chair of the Council of (District) Governors (board of 
directors) of the Lions of Indiana.  GLT is the district’s Global Leadership 
Team, also called the District Leadership Coordinator.  Part of that job 
was to help club leaders navigate MYLION reporting.  Thank you, Ross, for 
doing a fantastic job as our GLT. 
 
Improving out communication skills will help us see the opportunity to 
add context.  This will help our newer Lions, and many of our longtime 
Lions, to appreciate the traditions and values that are at the core of 
Lionism.  It will also help each of us appreciate the dedication, hard work, 
and effort behind many of these initials. 
 
Lion Jim Roth 
District 25C 2VDGE 
Zone 1 Chair 
Cell: 765 404-4140 
 Lionjimroth@gmail.com 
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SAVE THE DATE 
 
 
January 10-11, 2020 
 
 
January 10-11 
 
January 18, 2020 
 
January 20, 2020 
 
 

January 25, 2020 
 
 
February 8, 2020 
 
April 25, 2020 
 
 
June 6, 2020 
 
 
 
 
 
March 7, 2020 
 
 
 
 
April 24-26, 2020 
 
June 26-30, 2020 
 
 
 
                                                                     
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Mid-Winter Conference 
Free Diabetes Testing Available 
 

Cloverdale Lions Club, NTPA Truck Pull,  
 

 

District reports due to DG Tom for Dist. C Cabinet meeting, Jan. 25 
 
Riley Twp. Lions Club, Riley, 6-9 pm fundraiser in Terre Haute at 
Bob Evans  
 

District Meeting, Martinsville, 9:30 am (Bring food for food bank) 
Spencer Lions Club, Ham & Bean Dinner, $7.00, 5-8 pm 
 

Riley Twp. Lions Club, 2nd Chance Prom, 6:30-10 pm, Terre Haute 
 
District C Caucus, Bloomington Convention Center 
Strides Walk 
 
District Picnic, Zionsville Lions Park 
 
 
 

Conventions 
 
District Convention, Zionsville Town Hall 
Could each club send 4 members to our convention?!!  (How about 
even 1 from each club!!  You meet such great Lions here!) 
 
 

IN Lions State Convention, Bloomington Convention Center 
Strides Walk 
Lions International, Singapore 
 
 
 
Have your event listed here! 
 
Send to Charlotte Query 
jequery@bluemarble.net 
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Ray Furner, Trustee 
 

Indiana Lions 
Speech and 
Hearing, Inc. 

 
 
 
317-852-8087 
furner@ameritech.net 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Hearing Loss and You 
 

Part I 

Hearing loss is a problem for many people! In fact it is number three 

on the disability list, affecting 20-30% of all people between ages of 

20 and 55. Beyond 55 the percentage affected by hearing loss 

increases dramatically.  Major problems associated with hearing loss 

include poor communication with family and friends, poor prospects 

for education and employment, invisibility and even depression.  
 

Reasons given for not addressing hearing loss are: lack of knowledge--

I hear perfectly well; financial concerns—hearing aids cost too 

blamed much; and social stigma—I don’t want anyone to know that I 

can’t hear.  

 

As Lions we try to help others connect to the world by helping them 

with connective services such as eyeglasses and hearing aids.  That is 

who we are—We Serve.  But wait.  What if “them” are in fact “us”? 

What better way to recruit ambassadors for our programs than to 

help our own? 
 

Hearing loss could be a reason why some Lions no longer attend 

meetings. Being unable to understand what is being said may cause 

embarrassment, particularly, if the listener misunderstands what was 

said and then voices an opinion unrelated to the topic of 

conversation.  I have had that experience, and it is not fun.  

 

The result of such a negative hearing experience may be invisibility, 

where a person withdraws from social contact, becomes a recluse 

and is essentially lost to society.  Helen Keller said:  “Vision connects 

us to things—Hearing connects us to people.” If you cannot hear you 

are disconnected. 

 

At least three steps are required to address hearing loss: first, identify 

the problem; second, diagnose the extent and cause of the problem; 

and finally, treat the condition as needed. 

 

Next month I will describe screening as the first step and discuss how 

it differs from diagnosis.  Then there will be a paragraph on diagnosis, 

and finally some information on treatments. 

 

I understand that it’s a long time to wait for a finale, but it’s not as 

though it were a secret. You are most welcome to contact me at any 

time by email or telephone.  

 

In the meantime plan to collect used hearing aids, and bring them 

with you to Midwinter Conference or the State Convention.  You’ll be 

glad you did. 
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“SHOW THE WAY!!!” 
 
 
 

Do something for your health and at 

the same time support 

“Diabetes Awareness” 

 

 

Join us at the Indiana State 

Convention in Bloomington, 

Saturday, April 25th for a  

 

“STRIDES WALK” 

 

The route will be a ½ mile up and ½ 

mile back on the B-Line 

You can register using the Indiana 

State Convention registration form 

Questions or comments contact me 

at: 

 

macagcon@tds.net 

 

R. L. McKellar, Strides Walk Chair 
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Don’t Forget the Change! 
 
As we begin the New Year, Lions Clubs International is reminding all Lions 
and Clubs of changes made to the official Lions Logo some time 
ago.  Many clubs and individual Lions are still using the traditional Lions 
Logo that has two red tongues on the Lion.  This logo has been retired but 
is still commonly used.    
 
I am attaching a jpg copy of the acceptable Lions Logos that can be used 
on promotional material or in any publications of local clubs, districts or 
Committees.  There are two that are not included here.  Since these are 
rarely used, if you have a use for one of those it can be downloaded from 
the official Lions Clubs International website at www.lionsclubs.com by 
searching on Lions Logos in the search box on the title page.  It will take 
you to a site that contains all acceptable logos including those for various 
sub groups and LCIF projects.  
If you have the lion with the red tongue on any materials, please remove 
it and insert one of the others shown.  The one that is very similar to the 
red tongued logo is the most commonly used.  There are a couple of 
other changes but the removal of the “red tongue” is the big one.    
Thanks for your help with this change. 
 
Lion Karen McKellar 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Important Notice to all Clubs 
 

Notice to District Presidents and Treasurers:  
    The January 2020 State and District Dues must be paid 
prior to February 21, 2020 in order for your club 
delegates to vote at the District Convention on March 
7th.   Invoices will be sent to all Club Treasurers via 
electronic message on or about January 8, 2020.   
 
(Note:  Check your Spam if you do not see a dues invoice in 
your Inbox.) 
 
  

http://www.lionsclubs.com/
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world through 
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District Governor Tom and Lion Gail Robbins  

And the Zionsville Lions Club invite you to join 

them at our 

 

District 25C District Convention - Saturday, 
March 7, 2020 

Zionsville Town Hall 
1100 W Oak Street 
Zionsville, IN 46077 

 

Friday, March 6,  “Let’s Get Acquainted”   

Meet our International Guests:  ID Gary F. Brown and 

Lion Barbara of Cape Vincent, New York 

  

Zionsville Lion’s Den, 115 South Elm Street, 
Zionsville, Indiana 

 6:00 PM Social Hour - 7:00 PM Dinner 
 

$15.00 per person #______ = $__________ 

 

Saturday, March7, 2020  
Registration and Breakfast (compliments of Zionsville 

Lion Club) 8:00 – 9:00 AM 

 
Opening Session begins at 9:00 AM 
 

Saturday, March 7, 2020 
 

Lunch $12.00 per person #_______ = $_________ 

 
  Club: ___________________________________________ 
  
Name/Title ________________________________________ 
 
Name/Title ________________________________________ 
 

** Please Make Checks Payable to District 25C Lions** 
Mail to:  C/T Karen McKellar, 8805 E 200 S Zionsville, IN 

46077 
 

Silent Auction - Proceeds to go to LCIF Childhood Cancer Initiative 
Contact: PDG Pat Short for information on how you/your club 

can donate an auction item.   lionpatshort@aol.com  765/743-
3160   
 

mailto:lionpatshort@aol.com
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GARY F. BROWN  
INTERNATIONAL 

DIRECTOR  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

District Convention March 7, 2020 
International Guest 

 
Gary F. Brown, from Cape Vincent, New York, USA was elected to serve as 
international director of Lions Clubs International at the association’s 

101st International Convention, held in Las Vegas, Nevada, USA, June 29 
through July 3, 2018.  

  
Director Brown has worked in the field of investment management for 

the past 37 years. He has owned his own branch and mentored several 
successful reps. He is currently an independent contractor and registered 
representative for Essex Securities.  

  
Director Brown first became a Lion in 1984 in Monroeville, Pennsylvania, 
but has called the Brockport Lions Club home since 2016. He has held a 
number of offices within the association including club president, district 
governor, and district leadership development chairperson. He has also 
served as council chairperson, multiple district convention chairperson 
and multiple district GLT chairperson.  
  
In recognition of his service, he has received many awards including the 
100% President’s Award. He is also the recipient of the Robert J. Uplinger 
Distinguished Service Award, three International President’s Awards, an 

International President’s Leadership Award, as well as four International 
President Certificates of Appreciation.  

  
In addition to his Lions activities, he is an active member of the Boy Scouts 
of America and former board member of the Boy Scouts of America East 
Valley Area Council in Pittsburgh.   

  
Director Brown is a Melvin Jones Fellow. His wife, Barbara, is also a 
longtime Lion and a recipient of the Robert J. Uplinger Distinguished 
Service. 
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Please send pictures and news items for the newsletter to Charlotte Query, 

jequery@bluemarble.net 

 

Flyers will be sent separately 

 

Items for the Hoosier Lion should be forwarded to Gail Robbins, 

gail45robbins@gmail.com 

 

                 Put the March 7 District Convention on your calendar!  

                        (And bring some friends with you!) 

mailto:jequery@bluemarble.net
mailto:gail45robbins@gmail.com
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Zionsville Lions Choir entertained at 

Maplelawn Farmstead Open House.  Back: 

Zionsville Lions Club Lion & Board member of 

Maplelawn  Farmstead, Ralph Stacy. Front: 

Music Director Lion Nancy Wadle, Lion Ruth 

Kelly, Lion Sue Bowron-White, Lion Dorothy 

Yarnall, Lion Louanne Giralte, Lion Nichole 

Smith, Martha Randel, Lion Larry Randel.  

(Photo by Lion Gail Robbins) 

 

 

Frankfort Lions 

Club President 

Mike Nichols 

awarded 3 

students for Peace 

Poster entries. 

(Photo provided 

by Lion Mike 

Nichols) 

 

  A special call out to Leader Dog Trustee Cathy 

Burke, from District D, for inviting all Leader 

Dog Trustees and Puppy Raisers to join them in 

the Noblesville Christmas Parade.  (Photo by 

Lion Gail Robbins) 

 

Thank you to Becky Porter and her 

puppy in training, Yogi, from 

Zionsville, for giving Noblesville  

a look at a future Leader Dog for 

the Blind. This is the 20th puppy 

Becky has trained for Leader 

Dog.  (Photo by Lion Gail Robbins) 
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Spencer Lions Club welcomed two more new 

members.  L-to-R:  Lion Jim Hammond and Lion 

Doris Hammond sponsored new members 

Cindy and Rick Donella as Vice District 

Governor Jim Query conducted the inductions.  

(Photo by Lion Anton Neff) 

Wolcott Lions Club President Joyce 

Terwilliger presented 2 checks to DG Tom, 

one for LCIF and one for all the State Projects. 

Plus keys, hearing aids & glasses! A big thank 

you for being Lions.  (Photo by Lion Gail 

Robbins) 

 

Wolcott Lions Club have planted 2 

Crimson Maple trees in the Wolcott 

Park. There are 2 of these plaques 

to mount in front of the 

trees.  (Photo by Lion Gail Robbins) 

 

Wolcott Lions Club Members:  Lion 

Geri Berry, Club Secretary Michelle 

Terwilliger, Club Treasurer Larry 

Wiley,  President Joyce Terwilliger, 

DG Tom Robbins, Lion Bill Berry, Lion 

Raetta Sterns, Lion Bill Inman.  (Photo 

by Lion Gail Robbins) 
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Spencer Lions Club President Rusty 

Freeman recently presented a $75.00 

check to Officer Westgate and Sheriff 

Sam Hobbs for the Owen County K-9 

Corp.  The K-9 department demonstrated 

its hard work at the Spencer Lions Apple 

Butter Festival.  (Photo by VDG Jim 

Query) 

Lafayette Lions Club hosted a Christmas dinner for 
the local blind and visually impaired folks with 
entertainment by the Lafayette “One Size Fits All” 
Improv Group.  (Photo by PDG Pat Short) 
 

DG Tom Robbins District 25 C, holding the 

State’s Peace Poster Winner. Audrey Garrett 

of Zionsville’s West Middle School is our 

proud Artist. Audrey’s Peace Poster will now 

be entered in the International competition 

held in Chicago at International 

Headquarters. The winner of the 

International competition receives $5,000 

and a trip with 2 adults & 1 Lion to Singapore 

in June 2020. Wish her luck, she’s 

representing the State of Indiana.  You can 

meet her and her family at DG Toms District 

Convention March 7, 2020.  (Photo by Lion 

Gail Robbins) 
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Dr. Richard Miyamoto was a guest speaker at 

the Speech & Hearing Christmas Luncheon at 

the School for the Deaf.   Dr. Miyamoto helped 

develop the cochlear implant device with the 

help of the Indiana Lions Speech and Hearing 

grant.  He was the 1st surgeon to do a cochlear 

implant on a toddler in 1995.  (Google Dr 

Richard Miyamoto, ENT, Otolaryngologist in 

Indianapolis, IN.)  Dr. Ray Furner is shown 

speaking with Dr. Miyamoto, who was his 

surgeon during his cochlear implant.  (Photo by 

Lion Gail Robbins) 

 

Lion Gretchen & IPID Nick Xinopoulos were 

surprised with a wooden plaque to thank 

them for their 2 years of International 

Service at Council Chair Ron & Pat 

Brigham’s Holiday Party.  They represented 

America and Indiana beautifully.  (Photo by 

Lion Gail Robbins) 

 

 

 

 

 

0 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lafayette Lions were still working Parkrun during 
the cold weather.  Emily recently qualified for 
2020 Boston Marathon and Parkrun was listed as 
part of her training program!  (Photo by PDG Pat 
Short) 
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Lafayette Lions covered one of the kettles at the Tippecanoe 

Mall from 9-6 pm.  Pictured below is PDG Charlie Short ringing 

the bell and singing Christmas songs.  (People paid to not have 

to hear PDG Pat sing!)  (Photo by PDG Pat Short) 

 

Lafayette Lions Club helped out with the Art 
Museum Scholarship fundraiser Holiday Tea and 
Bling Sale to raise funds for student 

scholarships. Here PDG Pat Short is fanning 
herself with a handful of cash to show her talent 
in sales!  (Photo by PDG Charles Short) 

 

DG Tom & Lion Gail are shown with Poland’s 

President Tom Schultz. The room was decorated so 

beautifully, but look at that Woolworth shopping 

cart filled with food for a food pantry!  They even 

added a picture of Tom & Gail at last year’s State 

Convention. This club does amazing community 

work.  (Photo provided by Lion Gail Robbins) 

 

This is an enlargement of the picture 

displayed on the shopping cart above 

displaying food at the Poland Lions 

governor’s visit.  For those who did not get 

to last year’s state convention, this groovy 

couple began their year in style!  They have 

brought their sense of duty and fun to 

every club visit!                                                                      
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Spencer Lions Club hosted Santa at the 

courthouse one Saturday and then a week 

full of nights for those who couldn’t get to 

the courthouse event.  Every child was 

given candy, puzzle books, pencils, a 

reading book and a choice of toy after 

speaking with Santa.  The Lions also had a 

church use the Lions’ den for a free 

Christmas breakfast.  (Photo by Lion Don 

Miller) 

All elementary schools and middle schools 

were screened in Zionsville, Carmel, Lewis 

Cass, Lebanon, Western Boone, Logansport, 

Crawfordsville, Avon and Lizton. A total of 

15,633 1st, 3rd, 5th & 8th graders were 

screened in 65 area schools with the help of 

115 Lions & Volunteers committing to 1,147.5 

hours.  A handful of dedicated eye screening 

Lion volunteers:  Dan Dumbauld, Dave 

Aschenbach, Boyd Baker, Sue Bowron-White, 

Donna Fisher, Ruth Kelly, Gregg Barth & Kathy 

Frederick-Caldwell.  (Photo by Gail Robbins) 

 

PDG Richard McKellar screening 

a student.  With him is another 

student using his laptop with a 

language interpretation 

program.  (Photo provided by 

Lion Gail Robbins) 
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                                                          Share your club’s activities and pictures with District C. 

For inclusion in the District C newsletter contact: 

Charlotte Query 

jequery@bluemarble.net 

 

For articles/pictures for The Hoosier Lion contact: 

Gail Robbins 

gail45robbins@gmail.com 

 

                     

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          
                                                                                                              

ISBVI Holiday Luncheon at the school in 

Indianapolis. Very festive event attended by 

all students - included a lovely lunch with 

piano music and carol singing.  PDGs 

Pat/Charlie Short, PDG Chloe Weyrauch with 

other guests at their table --- representatives 

of the Indiana State Attorney General's Office 

and ISBVI Foundation Trustee. (Photo 

provided by PDG Pat Short) 

 
 

mailto:jequery@bluemarble.net
mailto:gail45robbins@gmail.com


District 25C 

3rd Cabinet Meeting 
Saturday, January 25, 2020 

 
 

 

Hosted by the Martinsville Noon Lions Club 

 

ZION’S HILL BAPTIST CHURCH 

5050 Turkey Track Road, Martinsville, Indiana 

 

Registration begins at 9:30 am 

Cabinet Meeting begins at 10:00 am 
 
 

 

 
 

Lunch to be provided by the Martinsville Noon Lions Club at a cost of $12/person 

(children 12 and under free) 

 

Coffee, Juice Bar, Assorted Fruits, Doughnuts upon arrival. 
 

LUNCH MENU:  Soups, Sandwiches, Dessert, Drinks 

Names / Titles:   

Club:   

Number attending:   @ $12.00 per person (12 and under free) 

Amount enclosed: $     

Please RSVP by January  22, 2020 to PCC Ross Drapalik, P.O. Box 1913, Martinsville, IN  46151 

or via email at ross.drapalik@sbcglobal.net or telephone 765-346-2443. 

 

Make checks payable to the MARTINSVILLE NOON LIONS CLUB. 

PDG Meeting immediately following Cabinet Meeting 

mailto:ross.drapalik@sbcglobal.net


 

Trustee Vacancy for 3-year term  

July 1,2020 through June 30,2023 

First of all, many thanks to Lion John Fletcher (Brownsburg LC) who completes his 3-year 
trustee term on June 30 this year. He has been a tremendous asset to the Lions Trustees 

and their support of the ISBVI school and services provided around the state.  

This project has generated close to $780,000 since inception to help blind and visually 
impaired students in our state!  There are exciting things happening at the school.  Your 
trustees are providing modern technology to ensure these young people have the best 
educational and life opportunities.   
 
We need dedicated, focused Lions to serve in this capacity and continue this Lions mission. 
Take a look around and ask if anyone is interested in joining this group of trustees.   I will 
be glad to provide interested Lions with the following background information on request: 
   
• Copy of ISBVI brochure • List of ISBVI Trustee Committees 
• List of Trustee Obligations • Report to Council in January 

 
I am also always available to talk about the project and answer any questions.  
 
Anyone who is interested in filling this vacancy is very welcome to join us for the remaining 
meetings of this Lions year. They will be on a Saturday and generally start at 11 am and 
adjourn around 2 pm. We break for lunch at noon – school provides main and trustees bring 
salads, snacks and desserts – and we have fun being part of this Lions mission/project.   

If anyone from your club is ready to step up and serve in this trustee position, he/she 
must submit their letter of intent and a letter of endorsement from their home club to 
PDG Billy Chastain no later than February 19, 2020 to be placed on the ballot at the 
District 25C Convention to be held March 21, 2020. 

 

 

 
 

  

PDG Pat Short  
25C ISBVI Chair 

 

(h)765-743-3160  (c)765-418-3614 

lionpatshort@aol.com 
 

 

    



 

“Feeding the world through service.” 

District Governor Tom and Lion Gail Robbins  

And the Zionsville Lions Club invite you to join them at our 

District 25C District Convention - Saturday, March 7, 2020 

Zionsville Town Hall 
1100 W Oak Street 
Zionsville, IN 46077 

 

Friday, March 6,  “Let’s Get Acquainted”   

Meet our International Guests:  ID Gary F. Brown and Lion Barbara 

Of Cape Vincent, New York 

  

Zionsville Lion’s Den, 115 South Elm Street, Zionsville, Indiana 
 6:00 PM Social Hour - 7:00 PM Dinner 

$15.00 per person #______ = $__________ 
 

Saturday, March7, 2020  

Registration and Breakfast (compliments of Zionsville Lion Club) 8:00 – 9:00 AM 

 

Opening Session begins at 9:00 AM 
 

Saturday, March 7, 2020 Lunch $12.00 per person #_______ = $_________ 

 
  Club: __________________________________________________________________ 
  
Name/Title _______________________________________________________________ 
 
Name/Title _______________________________________________________________ 
 
 

** Please Make Checks Payable to District 25C Lions** 
Mail to:  C/T Karen McKellar, 8805 E 200 S Zionsville, IN 46077 

 

Silent Auction - Proceeds to go to LCIF Childhood Cancer Initiative 

 
Contact: PDG Pat Short for information on how you/your club can donate an auction item.   

lionpatshort@aol.com  765/743-3160    

mailto:lionpatshort@aol.com


II

The Riley Lions Club is hosting a SECOND CHANCE PROM proceeds

benefit Reach Services for Veterans and Loyal Veterans Battalion,

The Main Event Ve
10001 E Margaret Drive,
Terre Haute, lN 47803

Febru ary 8,2020
Doors open at 6:30PM

Dance 7-10PM

Hors dbeuvres ' Cash Bar

Cost $20 per person in advance or $25 at the door.

For ticket information visit
Rifey Lions Facebook page or call 812-894-2587,

Get out that old prom dress and dress to impress.
Get ready to dance to live music by Jus Play N Jayne Band,

Relive, or make a better memory of your High School Prom,

if you never attended your prom now is the timel
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Directions to th"e frIain Tvent
from State Roa[ a6

la6e Jvlargaret Avenue eAst, go z mifes to frye Street, turn right, go .2
mifes to tvlargaret Drive anfturn feft. Eyent certter is t.7 mifes from

frye Street on the right-hartf side of tfte road,

US +o

laQ.e 'us qo to (ahortown Roa[, turn south anfyroceef 4.2 mifes to
Tast Margaret Drive, turn right anf go 3 mifes, Eyent Center wiff 6e on

tfre teft

from SR" +z

Qo to Tahortown Road and turn southfor t mife anf turn rigfrt onto
toIargaret Drive, turn right o.S mife.

from 64t Oyyass

(aQ.e the Syyass, 0o 4 mifes to the n\fD a6/Rifey exit. lurn right on 468,
go 2.9 mifes to frye Street, turn [eft, go g mifes to E Margaret Drive,

turn right and go 17 mifes. Tyent Center wiff 6e on your right

from Interstate 7o

to INt Sg South to r't Stoy sgn. furn rigfrt on SB" 42 W. 9o Z mifes to
laSortown R.oad, lurn Left an{ go 4.2 rnifes to East toIargaret Drive.

lurnright andgo s of amife. Tyent Center wiff 5e on tfre [eft.



  2020 Indiana Lions State Convention 
 Hosted by District 25C 

 April 24, 25, 26, 2020 
 

Bloomington/Monroe County Convention Center 

302 South College Ave., Bloomington, Indiana 
   

Special Guests:  Past International President Bob Corlew and Lion Dianne 
Marriott Convention Hotel (attached to Convention Center) 

310 South College Ave., Bloomington, IN 47401 (Free Parking available at Convention Center) 
Room Rate:  $139.00 per night, plus tax, until March 23, 2020 

Call 1-800-321-2211 or 1-812-335-8000 for Reservations (Mention “Indiana Lions Convention”) 
 

NOTE:  There are many other hotels in Bloomington, but this is Little 500 Weekend at IU, so be sure to book early! 
 

                                                        Alternate Hotels in Bloomington are:   
               Hyatt Hotel, 1 ½ Blks. North of Convention Ctr., $119 per night (812-339-5950), 217 S. Kirkwood Ave.  

(The Hyatt Hotel charges $10/day for parking, but serves free breakfast daily) 
             Fairfield Inn, 2.5 mi. from Conv. Ctr., $103 per night, Breakfast included; (812-331-1122), 120 S. Fairfield Dr.  
             Quality Inn, 2.2 mi. from Conv. Ctr., Breakfast included, $70-80 per night (812-558-2289), 1100 W. Rappel Ave.  

 

Registration Form (one form per person) 
Deadline:  All Registrations must be postmarked by April 10, 2020 

Please print name/Lion Title as desired on name badge: 
 

     Name and Lion Title: __________________________________________________________________ 
 

     Address:  ________________________________________________ Phone: _____________________ 
 

     City/State/Zip: _______________________________________________________________________ 
 

     District: __________ Club: __________________________ E-mail: ____________________________ 
 

                  Friday Evening BBQ Dinner                                $15.00 = $________ 

      Saturday Lunch:  Choose 1 below:      $10.00 = $ ________ 
          Garden Salad_____ or Club Sandwich____  
    (Both include chips, fruit salad, cookie & drink) 

                                   Saturday Night Banquet: Choose 1 below  $25.00 = $ ________ 
                                                  Chicken Piccatta _____ or Citrus Glazed Pork Chop _____ 
                                               (Please mark as needed:  Gluten free ____ Vegetarian/Vegan ______) 

                                     Sunday Brunch       $15.00 = $ ________            
Friday Golf Outing (Pay at golf course $40.00)  
Strides Walk T Shirt Size (S to 2XL)                  $10.00 = $ ________                                     
2020 Indiana Convention Pin                                         $  4.00 =  $  ________ 

                                                           Total Registration Paid  $________            
 

 Mail This Registration Form and your Check payable to  

                         Indiana Lions State Convention 2020, to: 

PDG Jim Query, 2408 Shepard Patrick Rd., Spencer, IN 47460 

                                                (Contact info:  1-812-829-4496 or jequery@bluemarble.net)     

You may also Register Online and pay with PayPal: www.indianalionsconvention.org 

mailto:jequery@bluemarble.net)
http://www.indianalionsconvention.org/

